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Sandwich, Illinois
City Hall Annex •128 East Railroad Street
                                                               Committee-of-the-Whole Council Meeting

                                                                           May 6th,  2024 immediately following Regular Council Meeting
COW Council Meeting                                                                                                                           May 6th,  2024  

     MINUTES
Mayor Latham called the meeting to order at 8:29 PM
Roll call was taken:

Present:  
Mayor Latham, Clerk Ii, Aldermen Arnett, Erickson, Fritsch, Johnson,
Kreinbrink, Robinson & Whitecotton
Absent:  Alderman Littlebrant

     Quorum established

 Also Present: Attorney Gottschalk, City Administrator Penman, Police Chief Senne,
                          EMA Director Eberle & EEI Engineer Dettmann
Mayor Latham reported that he attended the recent DARE graduation at Dummer, and had individual photos with the students.   Prior to this evening’s meeting, there was an honorary street name dedication on W. Center Street for Augustus Adams who founded the Sandwich Manufacturing Company.  
Foster, Buick, Conklin, Lundgren & Gottschalk Law Group:  Attorney Gottschalk would like the council to consider and bring forward for discussion the CBD 3 (Central Business District) permitted usage versus special use. A text amendment would be required for the Municipal Code. This would enable the City to have more control over new businesses to be located in more suitable areas of the business districts.  Additionally, she reported that legal action on the N. Main Street property is moving slowing.
City Clerk Ii: No Report
City Treasurer:  Open Position 
City Administrator Penman consisted of:
· Work on next year’s audit has begun; preliminary meeting last Tuesday (4/30/24) and fieldwork will be due this Thursday (5/9/2024)
· Been working with Clerk Ii on the Civic Plus agenda / minutes software

· Interviewed candidates for the Economic Director position

· Officer Jacob Goss is on light duty for an injury outside work and has stepped up handling code enforcement
· Submitted a grant application for the Opera House to be considered for Federal CPF (Community Project Funding) through Representative Lauren Underwood’s office

· Documentation was submitted for in car- police cameras under the Department of Justice grant; Chief is finalizing paperwork with vendor

· Met with Bridgit Nodurft who works for the county and the DeKalb County Board of Review. She offered assistance with the PTAB objections filed this spring by Old National Bank and First National Bank of Omaha. Intention is to work with Bridget and the other taxing bodies.   

· Increase in Plan Commission fees will be brought back to the Council for further discussion

· Thanked Alderman Robinson for the removal of a drop box by Art’s that was illegally placed
City Department Reports: 

EMA Eberle reported that he is working on a revision of the Emergency Operations Plan that will be presented at COW meeting for further discussion.

Police Chief Senne reported that former Sergeant Jennifer Marcellis was highlighted recently in the local newspaper for first responders.

Engineering – No report

Aldermen Reports: 

Alderwoman Erickson noted that former teacher, Sharon Giddens, recently passed on April 17, 2024.  She taught first grade at Woodbury School for 45 years.  She would like to see the City create a memorial or recognition for her and others that have devoted their lives to the community.  This matter will be referred to the Citizens Advisory Committee.

Alderman Robinson asked that residents to address overhanging tree limbs and overgrown bushes onto city sidewalks, allowing people to walk or ride bicycles.
New Business:  
a. FOIA (Freedom of Information Act):  Presentation was not ready and will be discussed at an upkeeping meeting.
b. Service Line Warranty Program:  Citizens Advisory Committee made a recommendation to the Council to consider a service line warranty program for residents to participate.  City Administrator Penman provided a power point presentation that he had first learned of at the IML (Illinois Municipal League) conference last fall.  This service is a warranty program on personal property limited to service lines.  There would be a monthly fee paid by the property owner with a small portion being returned to the City. A projected minimum cost would be $18.50/month.   Door to door solicitation would be discouraged nor would the City endorse but rather a service residents could opt into.  This same service may be available on the insured’s homeowner policy.  Council was encouraged to research for further discussion.
Announcements:  Next meeting for the Finance Committee will be on Monday, May 20th,   2024, at 6:30 PM.  The Regular Council meeting will meet at 7:00 PM on the same date immediately followed by the Committee-of-the-Whole meeting. 
Audience Comments:  None
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the Council, motion made by Alderman Robinson and seconded by Alderwoman Erickson to adjourn the Committee-of-the-Whole Council Meeting at 8:51 PM.   Motion carried unanimously on voice vote.


                                                                                                   
   /s/    Denise Ii – City Clerk
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